WISCASSET PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES, FEBRUARY 8, 2010

Present:
Tony Gatti, Steve House, Jackie Lowell, Peter McRae, Lester Morse, Karl Olson


and Ray Soule

Absent:

Al Cohen and Debra Pooler

1.  Call to Order

Chairman Steve House called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.

2.  Consideration of January 25, 2010 minutes

Karl Olson moved to approve the minutes as printed.  Vote 5-0-2 (McRae and Soule abstained.)

3.  Northeast Wireless Networks - Site Plan Review for installation of antennas and construction of radio equipment box, 1043 Gardiner Road, Map R-4, Lot 11B-1

Jack Drew presented the application of Northeast Wireless Networks to add 12 antennas on the existing tower at 1043 Gardiner Road and to build a small equipment cabinet.  The site had previously been approved for a tower and antenna.  Town Planner Jeffrey Hinderliter said the proposal followed the spirit and intent of the WTF ordinance, which promoted co-location of antennas on the tower, and he recommended approval.  Ray Soule moved to approve Northeast Wireless Networks’ proposal to install 12 antennas on an existing wireless telecommunication tower and install a 6’ x 9’ radio equipment cabinet.  Vote 7-0-0.

4.  Ted and Rebecca Zagwyn, Treasure Hunterz - Discussion of expansion of Treasure Hunterz, 279 Bath Road, Map U-11, Lot 21

Ted Zagwyn proposed expanding the property he currently leases into the wooded area next to Huber’s Market.  The area would be fenced and he planned to build a 14’ x 16’ temporary building for workshop/gift shop and a carport for an overhead canopy for the sifting area.  Added attractions would be a metal detecting area, a Mini Meadow Muffin Golf course and a play/stress relief area for birthday parties, and club and organization events with weekend specials such as petting areas, kiddie rides, car shows and other specialty events.  

Hinderliter asked the board to determine whether this expansion would fall under the 2,000-foot waiver as described in Article VIII, Section 7.1.  Karl Olson said the proposal involved more than the size of the building; the area to be used exceeds 2,000 sq. ft. and parking requirements need to be considered.  He recommended, and there was a consensus for, a site plan review.  Hinderliter said he would meet with Mr. Zagwyn regarding requirements for site plan review.

5.  Other Business


A.  Schedule “Discovery Course” Site Walk:  William King said the 100-foot square 
perimeter had been laid out; actual footprint is 70’ x 77’.  The area will be fenced off to 
prevent unauthorized access.  Access will be to the existing building.  Concrete planters 
will be used as barriers around the parking.  A site walk by Tony Gatti, Lester Morse and 
Karl Olson was scheduled for 10 a.m. on Tuesday, February 9, 2010.  The applicants 
were referred to CEO Rick Lang for information on signage.


B.  Sign Morse Property Subdivision Mylar:  the plans were signed.


C.  Lease of former Ames Hardware Building:  Hinderliter reported that Lucinda Mitchell 
had leased this space for two businesses, rollerskating and a tanning salon.  No 
expansion of the footprint is planned and there is adequate parking.  There is no change 
of use and planning board approval is not required, only CEO approval is required.  

6.  Adjourn

Jackie Lowell moved to adjourn at 7:45 p.m.  Vote 7-0-0.  

